
 
  

Principal’s Update:  
My life as a student 

Last week I switched places with student Johnny Rourke as he became principal for a day. I have to say, 

our students are really lucky! Not only do they have teachers who are caring and student-focused, but 

they are surrounded with an enthusiastic and kind cohort of peers who helped me get through my day.  
 

My first stop was PE. Mrs. Norlock demonstrated many of the tumbling skills students had learned to 

that point and students demonstrated new skills for the class. We worked on forward rolls, cartwheels, 

and round offs. Mr. Nett’s science class came to watch for a while- ostensibly to see gymnastics, more 

likely to watch the principal attempt tumbling skills. Mysteriously, there are no photos for the newsletter. 
 

I attended math where my group members were very helpful and we worked on constructing lines of best 

fit from scatter plots. I heard excellent mathematical conversations and discussions of outliers. As a 

former English teacher, I was super-excited to go into English where students were peer editing their 

papers. It was fun helping students with their poetry explication through editing suggestions (ok, so 

maybe it’s not typical for an 8th grader to love grading papers…). Fourth period was leadership where we 

collected the final amounts for Penny Wars (article on that later in the newsletter). Students were actively 

counting funds and translating them to points to see which team came out ahead. All in the room were 

overwhelmed at the generosity of our students and community. 
 

Before I knew it, it was lunch! Students were so kind to me and many invited me to eat with them. I had 

to study for my 5th period test (I don’t advocate cramming, but Johnny and I did not have a chance for me 

to get his information from the day before, so I had no choice!). I aced the vocab test and went on to 

complete most of the assignment we did in class that day with the help of other students who shared their 

notes with me. 
 

My day ended in science where my partners and I worked to complete a series of experiments they had 

been running relating to mass, distance and gravity. I had been in science several times this week, so I 

think I was somewhat helpful to my group! Then, suddenly, my day was over. It seemed to shoot past. 
 

Our students have so many diverse and interesting experiences throughout their day, I can see why they 

leave each day energized and excited to come back for more! Thank you to Johnny for filling in for me 

and allowing me to experience the school as our students do. Thank you also to all the teachers and 

students who went out of their way to help the “new kid” to have such a great day! 

  

 

 

 
 

Wall of Fame: 
Each week teachers nominate students who exemplify scholarship and citizenship and their names are 

added to the “Wall of Fame” for the week. Congratulations to this week’s Wall of Fame Students! We 

appreciate your hard work and your great attitude:  
 

Jayda Monreal, Giorgio Marsano, Marisol Martinon, Vanessa Castrejon, Angel Cerda, Ashley 

Picaso Ramirez, Jovanny Rodriguez, Savannah Thaning, Brennan LePage, John Phelan, Manny 

Viayra, Tyler Marcom, Jaspawan Kaur, Sonia McSwain, Landon Anderson, Kaory Rivero 

Santana, Kai Matson, Benji Watkins, Ben Cain, Jairo Diaz, Rodrigo Ortega, Angel Bravo 
  

If a student’s name appears on here more than once or for more than one week, it means that student is 

doing great things in several classes. 
 

The Lancer Lines…March 3 ,2017     
Laguna Middle School             John Calandro, Principal 

11050 Los Osos Valley Road San Luis Obispo, CA 93405  805-596-4055 
 

  

  

  



 

Around School:  

 THROWBACK FRIDAY! Teachers have shared with me 

some great photos and videos of students in action or projects  

in action from earlier in the year. First up is Corey Albright  

Juarez’s video of the water rocket he made in industrial tech. 

Click on the video to the right or click here for the slo-mo  

video showing his rocket reaching amazing heights!  

 

            Mrs. Ferrell’s math 

            students calculated 

            rate using distance and time using Matchbox cars 

            timers, and meter sticks. The practical applications 

            of math allow students to better understand similar 

            concepts in other areas of the curriculum. 

  

 

 

 

 

 As the United States History students of Ms. Vujovich- 

La Barre progress with their Project Based Learning  

assignments, they have become more interested in societal  

problems. Students are also engaged helping to find  

solutions for the problems.  

 

Becky Jorgenson and Tim Waag addressed students about  

the vision of "Hope's Village." Students were delighted to  

explore a real tiny home! Some students are going to start  

a toiletry and coat drive for those less fortunate. All  

students required to provide three artifacts from activities that they are doing to make the world 

a better place! March is going to be one busy month! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
Students enjoy the return of sunshine by basking  

in the warmth on the grass at lunch. 

 

Schoolwide Academic Vocabulary 
Our schoolwide vocabulary is taught on Mondays in home base and used throughout the week in 

all of our classes. Use these around the dinner table next week and see how many your student 

recognizes! Next week’s words are: 

 

accountable (adjective) responsible for something; obliged to explain one’s actions 

inappropriate (adjective) not proper or suitable for the situation 

constant  (adjective) not changing; continuous; happening all the time 

disseminate (verb)  to scatter, spread, or broadcast 

legal (adjective)  having to do with the law; allowed by law 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0By6ePLQAC2xcV3ZCVG1ZSmZsaVNwUmZxeVpUWnNHWXNTcGNv/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0By6ePLQAC2xcV3ZCVG1ZSmZsaVNwUmZxeVpUWnNHWXNTcGNv/view?usp=sharing


 

  

Around School Continued:  

 Our Middle School band members benefited under the tutelage of several High School band 

volunteers over two days this past week.  The students learned a lot and had fun playing with such 

advanced instrumentalists. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Congratluations to Owen Moseley! Owen is moving on to the state level of the National 

Geographic Geography Bee! Owen will compete against up to 100 other contestants from 

California at Cal State University Fresno on March 31. If Owen wins at the state level, he will 

continue to the national competition in Washington DC. We’ll keep you posted! Good luck Owen! 

 

 Several of our students have films in the SLO International Film Festival this year and will be 

presenting them at the “Filmmakers of Tomorrow Showcase on Sunday, March 19 at 1:00 Pm at 

the Mission Cinemas (next door to the Fremont). Congratulations to individual filmmakers Dylan 

Reiss, LUKE (8 min), Ian McKay, HALLOWEEN BANDITS (10 min), and our students who 

were part of a c filmmakers:  Kaine Chavez, LIFE FORTUNE & FAILURE (5 min), and Chris 

Baldwin-Granger NAMUH (5 min). 
 

Penny Wars: 
Laguna Middle School students spent the past few weeks collecting change and putting it in their home-

room boxes all for a good cause. Along Comes Hope is a locally-based charity serving kids who are 

battling with cancer and their families. Today, our leadership class presented Founder Jenny Mulks 

Weineke with a check for $3813. 
Thank you to all who gave to help this cause. For more information about Along Comes Hope and the 

good they do in fighting childhood cancers and supporting families who are fighting cancer or if you 

would like to continue to donate to along comes hope, click here for a link. 

 

 

https://alongcomeshope.com/
https://alongcomeshope.com/
https://alongcomeshope.com/


 

 Let’s Celebrate Reading Everyday! 

   #Read Across America #Literacy #Enthusiastic Students 

Laguna students appreciating their 

library resources. #book giveaway 

#homework #information literacy 

Teen Tech Week Next Week!  

     

 LAMS Library website    Mrs. Schwoerer, Library Media Tech                                                                                    
 

           LAMS LIBRARY NOISE                                                                                                                March 3, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SLO Downtown Library Reopening  

this Saturday! 

LAMS Community 
Mrs. Davis 
Special Education Teacher 

Mrs. Davis and her team radiate patience, kindness and caring hearts each and every library  

visit. It is awe-inspiring to witness Mrs. Davis encouraging her students to reach their  

full potential through literature, computer resources, and by teaching students how to  

interact and communicate with others.  What a gift to our school community!    

http://wordpress.slcusd.org/lamslibrary/


 

  

Two Outstanding Parenting Course Opportunities From the Adult School! 
 

The Adolescent Brain- Thursday, March 9—6:00-8:00 P.M.  
Laguna Middle School, Library 
Taught by Lea Payne Scott 
 

In this workshop, we will explore the recent discoveries of the adolescent brain that explain why this 

is a vital—and sometimes maddening—phase of life for everyone involved. Using Dan Siegel’s book, 

Brainstorm, as a framework, we will bust commonly held myths about adolescence as we look at this 

period through an evolutionary lens. We will also discuss exciting ways in which understanding how 

the adolescent brain functions can help us not only survive but thrive together as healthy families 

through the teenage years and beyond. 

 

$5/person      Section #: 077700 
 

Social Media for Parents ~ Wed., 3/15-3/29 (3 wks) 6:30-8:30p  

Los Osos Middle School Library  
Taught by Eileen Calandro  
 

Talking with kids about social media use and how to be good digital citizens is a crucial part of 

parenting. These classes help parents become connected in the social media world and keep kids safe 

online. In the third class, we will have an “Appy Hour” (class ends at 7:30) in which different social 

media platforms are demonstrated. 
 

$10/person      Section#: 079600  
 

To register, visit ae.slcusd.org and click “Register Today”, or call the Adult School at (805) 549-1222 

 

PTA News 
Next PTA Meeting is March 13, 2017 6pm in the staff lounge 
 

3 Mile Run Sponsors 
 As in years past, we are creating banners for the school’s multipurpose room and gym, which will 

be an ongoing advertisement of those local firms that are supportive of our school. The 3x4 banner 

will be printed with your company name and logo and will be hung shortly after receiving your 

payment. Your banner will be seen by Laguna Middle School families, as well as a variety of other 

community groups who make use of our facilities on a weekly basis. Your business will also be 

included in the weekly newsletter, which is sent to over 700 families at Laguna Middle School. The 

cost for one of these banners is $250. If you already have a banner and would like to renew, the 

cost is only $200. All proceeds will be used towards ensuring the success of our middle school 

students. Funds raised by our community sponsors have helped purchase new kitchens for Home 

Economics, microscopes for science labs, iPads for multiple teaching initiatives, and so much more! 

For more information on how to purchase a banner, contact Mike Berger at 

mikeberger@hotmail.com .  
 

Bus Passes 
Student bus passes for the SLO City bus can be purchased in our school office for $25. These passes 

are good for 31 days and a portion of the proceeds is donated back to Laguna Middle School. 

Contact Mrs. Pericoli in the office if you have questions or to purchase passes.  

 

file://///COLL/HD_CORS/STAFF/JCALANDRO/GroupWise/Documents/Newsletters/ae.slcusd.org
mailto:mikeberger@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE 

Teen Tech Week All Week in the Library! 

 

Monday, March 6  Boys Volleyball @ Paulding 3:30, 4:30pm 

MineCraft club 7th grade lunch E-9 

Friday Night Live 3-4 G6 

     

 Tuesday, March 7  Boys Volleyball Tourney 7th grade @ Mesa TBA  

Math Lab G-13 3-4pm 

Photography Club G16 3-4pm 

        

Wednesday, March 8  Boys Volleyball Tourney 8th grade @ Mesa TBA 

      Math Lab G-3 3:00 -3:30 

  

Thursday, March 9   Adolescent Brain Workshop LAMS Library 6-8pm ($5)  

Makers Club A-1 3-4pm 

Sewing Club D-11 3-4pm 

Math Lab G-13 3-4pm 

 

 Friday, March 10    

       

 

 

 

 

 

COVERED CALIFORNIA AND ALL IN - HEALTH CARE FOR ALL FAMILIES 
 The California Department of Education, in partnership with Covered California and All In-Health 

Care for all families have provided the following templates for information on health insurance 

coverage. 

Information Template 
 

/ÐÅÎ %ÎÒÏÌÌÍÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ 

If you would like your student to transfer to the opposite middle school or high school than 

their neighborhood school (6th graders going into middle school and 8th graders going into high 

school), you must complete the Open Enrollment Form in March. 

This year's Open Enrollment period is March 6 - March 31, 2017. Kinder Registration begins on 

March 6, 2017. Pacheco Lottery is April 27, 2017.  

 

http://www.slcusd.org/images/cms/files/ALL_IN_Flyer_EnrollGetCareRenew_CC0.pdf

